
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 3 OF THE 

AGE-FRIENDLY VAUGHAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
For consideration by the Committee of the 

Whole of the City of Vaughan 
on June 17, 2025 

 

 
The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee met via electronic participation at 3:06 
p.m., on May 26, 2025. The following were present at the meeting: 

 

Members Present 

Gerard O’Connor, Acting Chair 
Marina Di Battista 
Mubina Jaffer 
Randi Lopatin 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca 
Soledad Quintanilla 

Others Present 

Frances Morton-Chang, Program Manager, Seniors Strategy, Paramedic and 
Seniors Services Branch, Community and Health Services Department, The 
Regional Municipality of York 
Cameron Collyer, People and Place Consulting, Canada 

Staff Present 

Anna Dara, Director, Recreation Services 
Brook Beatty, Acting Recreation Manager, Community Centres, Recreation 
Services 
Lisa McDonough, Deputy CEO, Vaughan Public Libraries 
Jennifer Cappola-Logullo, Manager, Design & Construction, Facilities and 
Parks Delivery 
Michael McNamara, Project Manager, Parks Infrastructure Planning and 
Delivery, Facilities and Parks Delivery 
Susan Teicht, Communications Specialist, Client Services 
Paola D’Amato, Recreation Manager, Business Planning & Creative Services 
Carolina Betancur-Botero, Recreation Lead, Events, Recreation Services 
Sarah Edgecombe, Landscape Technician, Facilities and Parks Delivery 
Julie Foy, Project Coordinator, Facilities and Parks Delivery 
Tricia Fidelino, Project Coordinator, Parks Infrastructure Planning & 
Development, Facilities and Parks Delivery 
Sarah Pellegrini, Administrative Services Representative, Recreation Services 
Stella Martinella, EA to Regional Councillor Ferri 
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Iulia Negutoiu, Administrative Services Representative, Recreation Services 
John Britto, Legislative Specialist, Office of the City Clerk 

 
 

The following items were dealt with: 

1. NORTH MAPLE REGIONAL PARK FAMILY RECREATION AREA 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Jennifer Cappola-Logullo, Manager, 
Design & Construction, Facilities and Parks Delivery, and 
Cameron Collyer, People and Place Consulting, Toronto and 
Communication C1., titled “North Maple Regional Park Family 
Recreation Area”, was received; and 

2) That comments from the Committee were received. 

 
 

2. RECREATION USER FEE STUDY UPDATE 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Anna Dara, Director of Recreation 
Services and Paola D’Amato, Recreation Manager, Business 
Planning & Creative Services, and Communication C2., 
presentation material titled “Investing in Recreation: The 
Recreation User Fee & Cost Recovery Policy”, was received; and 

2) That comments from the Committee were received. 

 

 

 
The meeting adjourned at 4:41 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Gerard O’Connor, Acting Chair 

 


